MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE
Minutes of meeting held over Zoom on 9 October 2020 at 7.00 pm.  Sixty one people attended and a further seven had sent their apologies.

President Barbara Packer welcomed everyone and invited Chaplain Revd Sarah Moon to lead us in prayer.  Sarah outlined the etiquette for Zoom meetings then celebrated an Act of Worship stressing our need for hope in God.  She named four new and thirty five deceased members since the last meeting of Council.

The Council meeting scheduled for 3 April 2020 had been cancelled due to the coronavirus pandemic but its papers had been circulated and were accepted without question. 

Financial Report
The Treasurer Dorothy Henderson spoke briefly on her report which had been circulated; current balance was in the region of £22,000 and all grants had been disbursed.  £6,000 had been donated to the Mary Sumner House appeal and several families in difficulty had enjoyed holiday breaks.  Hospital bags continued to be appreciated.  Barbara thanked Dorothy for her work.

President’s Report
Barbara had recently attended a meeting at which Bishop Christine had quoted from the prophet Isaiah on having the courage to accept new challenges; she thanked all who had found ways of keeping in touch with members and supporting one another in difficult times.  It had been particularly good to be able to support key workers, and victims of domestic abuse and she thanked Margaret Crawforth for organising AFIA events.  Collecting and assembling shoe boxes could pose a serious problem for many branches but Dorothy Henderson had offered to receive cheques (payable to Mothers’ Union Newcastle Diocese) which she would use to purchase the required materials and hand them on to the People’s Kitchen and the Refuges.  It might be possible also to have a physical collection of items or completed boxes; further instructions would be sent out nearer the time.
Due to the pandemic Mary Sumner House had lost much of its income, particularly from fund-raising and rents, and although the appeal had so far raised £844,000 and the leadership team had generously taken cuts in their salaries it had still been necessary to make one third of staff redundant.  For that reason the MSH portion of the 2021 tribute had been set at £20; the Trustees were reluctant to pass on the whole of the increase to members so the Newcastle portion would be set at £5, making a total of £25.  Barbara would be writing to all members to explain this and ask for their understanding; she would send the letter to branch leaders who might wish to add a message of their own, and she stressed that people should not hesitate to claim expenses for postage etc.  She understood that some members might struggle to meet the increased amount, and suggested that this could be a legitimate use of branch funds; if any branch leader was really struggling she should contact Barbara in person.  The increased subscription would mean that it would no longer be necessary to subscribe to Families First as all members would receive a new biannual publication directly from MSH.  This would give everyone a chance to catch a vision of the work of Mothers’ Union worldwide.  The prayer diary for 2021 would be distributed in December and thereafter included with the December edition of the new magazine.  

[Anne Blight mentioned that there was a video available showing some of the worldwide work of MU; Revd Sarah showed this at the end of the meeting.]
Unit Reports had been previously circulated

Linda Benneworth thanked Margaret Crawforth for her work on organising very successful holidays; it was hoped that it would be possible at some point to reintroduce pamper sessions in some form.  Barbara felt that what A&O had achieved was remarkable and well in advance of most other dioceses, and commended all who had contributed to this.
Jackie Moore would be emailing to branches prayers for use at home during our Wave of Prayer days 30 November-2 December.  She had also asked people to record themselves saying the Mothers’ Union prayer with her and send the recording to her so that the combined voices could be heard during the service at 2.00pm on 5 December to end the 16 Days of Activism.  This could be done over the WhatsApp app. or by email; Revd Sarah suggested using WeTransfer for this and offered to assist anyone who would struggle with that.  Jackie hoped the Retreat in 2021 could proceed and Jennie Jones had the theme “Building Hope and Confidence.
Julian Brown had sent his apologies to the meeting but wished to say that branch report forms would be sent out in good time and he hoped that the database would thereafter be very accurate.

Barbara commended the efforts of Lesley Wright to produce “Almost a Journal” during the summer and mentioned the copy date of 20 November for the winter edition.  Lesley would welcome interesting articles and good quality photographs of socially-distanced events.

Other Business
Jennifer Brown asked whether there was an ongoing need for backpacks.  Norma Wilmott said it was not possible to visit the prisons at the moment, but perhaps something could be done in co-operation with ‘Junction 42’.  Dorothy mentioned that a representative of that organisation had collected toiletries from her house and she would be willing to do the same with backpacks.

Guest Speaker
Barbara introduced John O’Connor and invited him to address the meeting.  Mr O’Connor, married with two daughters, spoke very vividly of his background and his faith journey.  He grew up in Felling with three brothers in a violent family, with his father and uncle repeat offenders, so that crime was the only way of life they knew.  After his father murdered his mother he was sent to live with his maternal grandparents who were not supportive and he had become a regular offender, serving jail terms in all of the prisons in the region and Scotland.  A former school-mate had become a born-again Christian and had prayed over him, and he had felt the power of the Holy Spirit though he continued to steal to finance his drug habit until one night in Durham Prison he had allowed God to take over his life.  From that time onwards he had not taken drugs and eventually had managed to give up a life of crime to develop a work ethic; he was now a successful property developer and worked closely with Junction 42 talking to prisoners.  He stressed that violent men needed a different style of worship than that usually offered by mainstream churches, but it was important to keep preaching the Gospel message because he knew that it worked.  He concluded his very moving talk by quoting from Romans 1 verse 16: “I am not ashamed of the Gospel, for it is the power of God for salvation to everyone who believes”.
There was no further business and the meeting ended with The Grace at 8.20 pm.

Signed: ………………………………………………..      date ………………………………………..

                     (Diocesan President)                   

